Walden Woods 

  Village Council Meeting                             
August 17, 2010                             
Present:  Warren Johnson, Barry Towers, Gail Twarkins
Call to Order
Chairman Warren Johnson called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the meeting of July 20, 2010 were approved as circulated.

Financial Report

On target.
Old Business

Insurance of Village duplex units-still awaiting a quote from USI Connecticut.  W. Johnson will ask the Property Manager to pursue.
New Business

Driveway repairs-a proposal was made to consider the appropriation of $3500 to be borrowed from the reserves to pay for the repairs and in the 2011 budget, the borrowed amount would be transferred from the driveway budget back to the reserve budget. After discussion, the board agreed that the repairs should be considered during the 2011 budget year, rather than borrowing from reserves.
Erosion issue on Ivy Lane-W. Johnson will request that the Property Manager provide a report on the specifications for retaining walls, including any engineer’s report previously obtained and any quotes that will aid the board in decisions to address the erosion problem between 24 and 26 Ivy Lane. He will also ask for the estimate for the trap rock solution suggested by Real Seal as well as a natural stone solution such as that at the plunge pool on Marble Faun. A special assessment was discussed as a means of paying for the work to be done.
Homeowners’ Forum
Bob Ellis of Morning Glory Court reported that he received a complaint from a homeowner regarding a basketball hoop on Morning Glory Court; however, it has already been removed.
In the future, such an issue should be referred to the Standards Committee.
He also heard from a homeowner whose insurance company wants proof of a firewall between duplexes.  The company should be referred to the Town building inspector.

Joe Sikora of Pierce Blvd. wanted to know if sod will be placed along Walden Meador Road where the trenching was done. According to the developer, sod will be installed in the area.
Paul Bobbitt of Morning Glory Court has concerns about the Management Company’s lack of responsibility regarding issues.  President Barry Towers will discuss such issues with the president of the company prior to renewal of the contract in hopes that the issues can be resolved.
Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Village Council will be held on Tuesday, September 21, 2010 at 7pm.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Clerk
Approved

Warren Johnson, Chairman
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